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Dear Colleague

National Women’s Conference 2018
Thursday 1  February – Saturday 3 February – BT Centre Liverpool
Please find enclosed the following documents:-
· conference guide including final agenda

· annual report
· conference credentials, plastic holder and lanyard
· nomination form and information for the national women’s conference delegate to national delegate conference.  NB. deadline 9.30am Friday 2 February 
· vote indicator card (delegates with voting rights only)
Please read the conference guide carefully, in advance.  It contains information on the following events during conference, which are open to delegates and visitors:

Regional meetings : Thursday 1 February
Caucus meetings, which take place throughout conference
Service group meetings : Thursday 1 February 5.00-6.00pm

The seminars : Friday 2 February : 11.10am-12.30pm

Fringe meetings and the Labour Link meeting : Friday 2 February 12.40pm and 5.35pm
Annual report

The annual report will be moved formally at conference on the afternoon of Thursday 1 February.  Only written questions will be accepted, and these must be submitted via the online conference system (OCS) by 9.00am on Thursday 25th January.   See the conference guide for instructions.
If you experience problems, please contact c.knights@unison.co.uk or s.greene@unison.co.uk 
The only questions taken at conference will be those supplementary to the written questions, and must be put by delegates representing the branches or regions that submitted the original question.

Timetable and order of business

Conference will open with a plenary session at 1.45pm on Thursday 1 February and finish at 1.00pm on Saturday 3 February. The order of business for conference will be notified in standing orders report No. 1 available at the start of the plenary session.
Limit on speaking time

The standing orders allow speaking times of five minutes to move a motion and three minutes for other speeches.  The standing orders committee want to ensure that all motions are debated and may recommend to conference that time limits for speeches be reduced to achieve this.  Time limits will be strictly enforced by the chair. 
Conference information desk

The conference information desk will be in the Lower Galleria and will be open from 11.30am Thursday.  The desk will be open from 8.30am on Friday and Saturday. There is no need to register at the conference information desk as credentials are enclosed.

Voting for NDC delegates and motions
Only delegates are entitled to vote and and they must collect their ballot papers from the conference information desk from 12.40pm on Friday 2 February.  
Vote indicator card

When a vote is called for, the vote indicator cards should be used.  Only the cards will be counted, not hands.  This is to assist the chair of conference in identifying the number of votes cast.

Credentials

All credentials require a current passport size photograph as stewards cannot allow anyone to enter the conference hall without a photograph.  If you lose your photograph please contact the conference information desk.
Safety and security

Safety for everyone attending conference is a key priority for UNISON.  In light of recent events, we have reviewed our safety and security procedures and have in place a number of security measures to make conference as safe and secure as possible.  Whilst at conference, it is important to take precautions to minimise potential risks and safeguard yourself.  You will need to wear your credentials in the venue at all times but remember to take them off when you leave.  Keep your belongings close and secure whilst in the venue and report any unattended bags immediately to the venue.  Do not leave your bag unattended anywhere within the conference venue - including the main conference hall and meeting rooms; any unattended bags will be removed.  A bag search will be in operation at all entrances to the venue. It is the responsibility of delegates, visitors and any other attendees to safeguard their belongings and valuables. 

Film for new delegates
A short film for delegates explaining conference procedures will be shown in the foyer on Thursday.
Crèche

The crèche will be located in Jurys Inn Liverpool, 31 Keel Wharf, Liverpool L3 4FN (suites 3,4 & 5), which is opposite the BT Centre Liverpool. The crèche is only available to delegates and visitors who have pre-booked a place for their child.
Accommodation

If you have booked accommodation through an accommodation bureau/agency you are advised to confirm the booking before you leave for conference.

Distribution of materials
Anyone wishing to distribute papers in the conference centre must first seek permission from the standing orders’ committee.

I wish you all a very successful conference.

Yours sincerely

Sharon Greene

National Women’s Officer
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